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Awards Nomination Pack
NHS Newark & Sherwood CCG have launched the Celebrating Success in General Practice Awards to recognise people who go the extra mile to plan or deliver exceptional health and care services within Newark and Sherwood, through their contribution to engagement, leadership, partnership and innovation or an act of kindness. The awards are open to PPG members, citizens, volunteers, community groups, Clinical Leaders, GP staff and CCG officers working within Newark and Sherwood.
The Celebrating Success in General Practice Awards ceremony will take place at the Annual Public Meeting of NHS Newark & Sherwood CCG on Thursday 14th September 2017 at the Everyday Champions Centre, Newark, Notts and will celebrate the work and achievements of our local heroes. Invitations will be extended to everyone nominated to attend the Annual Public Meeting.
People living and working in Newark & Sherwood are encouraged to nominate for the award categories.  This pack contains 
an application form and the criteria which each nominee must meet in order to be considered for the relevant award category by the judging panel. 
Completed nomination forms should be sent to Julie Andrews, Freepost RTGE-CRAT-BABH, NHS Mansfield & Ashfield CCG, Hawthorn House, Ransom Wood Business Park, Southwell Road West, Rainworth, Notts, NG21 0HJ. All nominations need to be submitted by
Friday 28th July 2017 at 5pm and will be shortlisted by the judging panel which will be made up of senior and influential figures from
the health and care sector. Entrants for all awards will be judged on their commitment to the CCG values and vision.
If you require any further assistance, please contact Julie Andrews on 01623 673329 or julie.andrews@mansfieldandashfieldccg.nhs.uk. 
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Nominations

Entrants for all awards will be judged on their commitment to our CCG values and our vision. Each award has an additional description with criteria that will help the judges decide. Please consider these criteria when filling in your form. And remember to give us your contact details in case we want to find out more.
We want Newark and Sherwood residents to be proud of their local NHS. We want the local NHS to provide the safest and most effective services possible within available resources. We want patients to be treated with compassion and respect at all times. People will be able to take control and responsibility for their own and their loved ones’ health and care as far as possible.
We want joined up services that are sensitive to the whole person. This includes mental health and social needs as well as physical health. We also want services to be accessible to all, based on individual needs.
VALUES - We have defined the values and behaviours that we will adhere to;
We will work well together to serve local residents and to achieve our goals. We value honesty, integrity, trust and transparency. Our behaviours will demonstrate these values in a number of ways. We will:
· Show respect for each other’s views, even when we have very different perspectives

· Collaborate with others to improve patient care

· Share best practice and lessons to accelerate learning

· Strive for excellence in everything we do – celebrate what works well and continually learn and improve
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                                                Awards  Criteria
When completing a nomination form, please ensure that the nominee is eligible to apply for that category and that sufficient evidence 
is provided against each criteria set for that award category as described below:
	Award Category: 
	Outline:
	Nominees & Nominators:
	Criteria 

	Excellence in Engagement 


	This award will celebrate the contribution of a volunteer or representative of a group of people who have gone above and beyond in their position helping the CCG.  This person will not be a CCG member of staff, but someone from the community who is driven to help the CCG at any level.  This award is to acknowledge their generous commitment of time, support and inspiration, and to recognise their enduring commitment to NHS Newark and Sherwood CCG.


	Nominees:

Patient

Citizen

Community Group member

Volunteer

Nominators:
Staff and members of the public 
	This award will be presented to an individual or team who have worked continuously and tirelessly behind the scenes over the past year, going the extra mile with little thanks or has made an outstanding contribution. The individual/team needs to:

· Have shown commitment and champions the role. 

· Demonstrates that they work hard with others to provide integrated services to improve the patient experience. 
· Recognises the diverse needs of our population and ensures services are equitable and fair. 

· Works collaboratively with our partners to improve the health & wellbeing of people in Newark & Sherwood.



	Partnership Working  Award 


	This award will celebrate an exceptional example of partnership working between a GP Practice and Patient Participation Group.  The judges will be looking for evidence of shared respect between the practice and the PPG, partnership working towards common goals linked to patient, practice and CCG priorities with clear evidence of how the partnership has made a difference to the patient experience.
	Nominees:

A joint submission between General Practice staff & PPG members 

Nominators:
PPG Members,
General Practice Staff
	This award reflects collaborative team work between the practice and the PPG.   The nominations will be assessed on how the partnership demonstrates the following: 

· Exceptional quality above and beyond what is expected. 

· Enthusiasm and commitment to the Practice/ PPG/CCG and their goals.  

· The ability to overcome challenges in order to achieve goals. 

· The change/event/activity that the partnership has been nominated for must have taken place between 1 April 2016 and 30th March 2017.

· Demonstrates delivery against the PPG’s action plan.

· Provides evidence that the PPG is actively engaged and supported in partnership with the practice.

· The partnership recognises the equality & diversity within the work that it conducts.

· The partnership should be able to clearly evidence their achievements and ensure visibility of these amongst the practice population.




	Going the Extra Mile


	This award will recognise a team or individual who have gone that extra mile to make a positive difference within their working environment, to a patient or colleague.   Judges will be looking for examples of exceptional commitment, development of new ideas or adapting to challenges in a positive manner. 


	Nominees:

General Practice staff
CCG staff


Nominators:
Patient

Citizen

Community Group member

Volunteer
	For the individual or team who has successfully introduced a change in working practices that has improved the patient experience. This can either be as a result of feedback from patients or their own actions. The entry must demonstrate:

· The service before and after the changes were made. 

· Evidence of improved patient care, for example through patient surveys. 

· Demonstrate how patients were involved in the changes made.



	Innovation Award


	This award will celebrate an individual or a team who have translated that ‘light bulb’ moment into an excellent example of an innovative approach to design and delivery of better patient care and can provide evidence of change/ outcomes.


	Nominees:

General Practice staff

CCG Staff
Nominators:

General Practice staff

CCG Staff

	This award celebrates innovation and new approaches to the provision of healthcare.  The award is open to all teams/staff who can demonstrate examples of how they have:

· Used their technical or clinical knowledge to transform services to provide better patient focused care. 

· Contributed towards different ways of working within Newark & Sherwood CCG. 

· Has made a possible contribution towards the CCG’s overall QIPP target.

· Demonstrate how the need for change was identified and implemented.

· Evidences how putting the idea into practice has made a difference for patients, service users and/or staff.

· Provides clear evidence of quality improvement.



	Outstanding Clinical Leader 


	This award will celebrate a clinical leader within General Practice who has gone over and above what is expected of them in their role and has had a positive impact on delivery of one or more of the CCGs vision and values.


	Nominees:

General Practice Clinical Leaders

Nominators:

General Practice Staff,

CCG Membership and Clinical Leaders
	The Judging panel will be looking for evidence of leadership which is focused on improvement, and enhancing the quality of experience for patients, service users, carers and staff:

· Evidence of having motivated others and communicated a vision, values, aims and approach.

· Demonstrates and validates effective partnerships or effective engagement with staff, service users and carers.

· Provides clear evidence of the impact of this leadership.

· Evidences the management & improvement of health care services. 



	Outstanding contribution
	This award will recognise a truly inspirational group who have had a positive impact on the health and wellbeing of people living in Newark and Sherwood.  The judges will be looking for examples of how this group have made a difference with people from the local community benefitting from their perseverance and/or innovation.
	Nominees:

General Practice staff,

Community  & Voluntary Sector,

CCG staff

Nominators:
General Practice staff,

Community  & Voluntary Sector,

CCG staff

	This award recognises the work undertaken by enabling our supporting services to enable the delivery of high quality care which is responsive to that of our local population.  The judging panel will be looking for evidence of:

· Shared vision and values between all involved

· A commitment to improving services for service users and/or staff

· Evidence of measurable improvement as a result of listening and responding to service users and staff.

	Kindness Award
	This award will recognise a staff member who is working in general practice in Newark and Sherwood.  Who has shown exceptional kindness towards patients and carers in the last year.  


	Nominees:

General Practice staff

Voluntary Sector

Nominators:

Patient

Citizen

Community Group member

Volunteer
	For the individual who has provided excellent customer care to patients or other users (this includes services to patients, the public, our partners and to other members of staff).   Judges will be looking for examples of how patients, carers or service users have met kindness, thoughtfulness and sensitivity in their dealings with a person or service.  The entry must demonstrate:

· How the individual provides excellence in customer service. 

· Shows how the individual or team provides a standard of service that consistently exceeds expectations.
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   Awards Judging Panel
	Dr Amanda Sullivan – Chief Officer, Newark & Sherwood CCG
Amanda has previously worked as Director of Quality and Governance for NHS Nottinghamshire County to improve the quality of services through commissioning before moving to the CCG. On graduating from university in 1988, Amanda worked as a registered nurse and then as a registered midwife. She worked in a variety of clinical, educational and management roles.

In 2001 Amanda was awarded PHD for research investigating decision-making during pregnancy. In her capacity as a consultant midwife, Amanda worked at regional and national levels. She chaired a working group on behalf of the National Screening Committee, which developed national standards for screening consent. She has also edited midwifery text books.

Amanda was co-clinical lead for the East Midlands and Nottinghamshire Next Stage Review Maternity and New born vision development and she now co-leads the implementation phase in Nottinghamshire.

	Dr Ben Pearson – Divisional Medical Director for Integrated Care, Derby Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
Dr Ben Pearson, consultant physician specializing in acute medicine at the Royal Derby Hospital. Trained in London, Lincoln, Nottingham and Derby, appointed as a consultant in 2004.
Ben’s particular interests include the acute care of older people (his postgraduate training was in geriatrics) as well as service design of urgent care systems. In 2007 Ben was appointed as Chair of Derbyshire's Urgent Care Network Board. Ben also holds a master’s degree in clinical education and does a lot of teaching. Ben sits on the Specialist Certificate Examination question writing group for the Royal College of Physicians for acute medicine. He is a full time clinician in Derby but has also found time to participate in the Urgent Care Reviews around the East Midlands and the production of Principles and Standards for Urgent Care. 'I am passionate about delivering the best care we can for the best value, which often means improving the way different organizations work together - putting the patient first.’


	Professor Patricia Higham - Governing Body Lay Member

Professor Patricia Higham is a registered social worker who is interested in the integration of health and social care, older people's care, promoting continuing professional development, and working to improve the quality of practice and of professional education. Pat is emeritus Professor of Social Work and Social Care at Nottingham Trent University, where she was formerly Head of Department and Associate Dean. She currently works part time with the Quality Assurance Agency for Higher Education as a review coordinator and as a visitor and registration assessor with the Health and Care Professions Council.
A graduate of Wellesley College, USA, she completed postgraduate social work training at the University of Sheffield, and a PhD in Social Policy at the School of Management, Cranfield University. She is a Professional Adviser to the Northern Ireland Social Care Council Post Qualifying Partnership. She chairs Nottinghamshire Relate, and is a Board member of Family Care (Nottinghamshire), the Child Migrant Trust, and Accent Nene Housing Society Customer Service Committee.

	Rosa Waddingham -  Deputy Chief Nurse, Newark & Sherwood CCG
Rosa has worked within the CCG since October 2016 as Head of Quality and Adult Safeguarding and has a focus on patient centred care and quality. Prior to this she worked for a forces charity providing healthcare to British Forces overseas, leading on a number of system wide projects and initiatives and managing primary, secondary and community care services . 
Rosa is a registered nurse and started her career in Emergency Care although for the last 15 years she has worked in primary care in a number of roles. Rosa has worked as a primary care nurse with a special interest in women’s health,  but also has a Master’s in Business Administration and an AMSPAR practice managers qualification.

	Ruth Lloyd -  Head of Corporate Governance, Newark & Sherwood CCG

Ruth commenced her role as Head of Corporate Governance with the CCG in January 2015, moving from the role of Corporate Governance Manager for Nottinghamshire Health Informatics Service.  Ruth has worked in the NHS for over 15 years, and has a wealth of experience in Information Governance, Corporate Governance policy and strategy, and Risk Management.   
Ruth’s role provides support for the CCG Governance Structures overall, and secretariat for both NHS Newark and Sherwood CCG Governing Body, and NHS Newark and Sherwood Governing Body.   Managing the Corporate Governance Team, Ruth’s role includes oversight of HR, Risk Management, Information Governance, Health and Safety, Training, Conflicts of Interest and Records Management.  Ruth’s role is also key in the delivery of the CCGs Annual Reports and Annual Governance Statement.   



	Julie Andrews – Communities & Engagement Manager, Newark & Sherwood CCG

Julie Andrews’ background is within the NHS working with patients, carers and citizens to ensure they have a voice in the planning and development of health care services.  She spent a number of years with Central Notts. Community Health Council and more recently her role has been with Nottinghamshire County PCT and presently NHS Newark and Sherwood CCG, leading engagement with patients, carers and citizens.  This includes supporting lay members on the Citizens’ Reference Panel, Citizens’ Board and practice-based Patient Participation Groups.
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                                                Nomination Form
Please include as much information as possible and make sure that you add your contact details and those of the person you 
are nominating. You can nominate more than one person or team, but please use a separate form for each nomination.
I would like to nominate ………………………………………………………….. from…………………………………………………….Practice/ group / organisation (select as appropriate).
My name is …………………………………………………………………………………………………………….  

My contact details are …………………...……………………………………………………………………………
Please use this information to register my attendance at the Annual Public Meeting on Thursday 7th September 2017
 Yes    [image: image6.png]


        No  [image: image7.png]



Award Category being nominated for (please tick):
Excellence in Engagement   [image: image8.png]


       Going the Extra Mile   [image: image9.png]


      Partnership Working  [image: image10.png]


      Innovation Award 

         Outstanding Clinical Leader [image: image11.png]


   Outstanding Contribution  [image: image12.png]


           Kindness Award  [image: image13.png]


       
Reason for nomination ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
You can email your completed nomination form to julie.andrews@mansfieldandashfieldccg.nhs.uk, or alternatively post it to: 
Julie Andrews, Freepost RTGE-CRAT-BABH, NHS Mansfield & Ashfield CCG, Hawthorn House, Ransom Wood Business Park, Southwell Road West, Rainworth, Notts, NG21 0HJ.















         










Nominees will be notified by the 14th August 2017.









